





Monday 9th November 2020

Dear parents and carers,

I am writing to let you know about several things that are happening this week and some important safety and health information.

- On Wednesday 11th November, we are holding a school remembrance service in the school playground. Each class has made a poppy wreath which we will be laying at our 'cenotaph' which we will be constructing in the playground. We will put photos on school social media for you. We will also be holding a 2 minute silence at 11:00 so please 'join' us wherever to happen to be. Thank you.
- On Friday 13th November we will be joining in with Children in Need by allowing children to wear their own clothes to school. Please bring a donation too which we will send to the charity. (Years 1 and 2 please come in your PE kit as normal ~ thank you)

Primary schools have been alerted about an online Japanese cartoon style called Hentai that is accessible to children. This style of cartoon contains pornographic images. The look of this cartoon is the same as Manga or Anime. The Child Exploitation and Online Protection Service (CEOP) suggests making sure your home internet safety settings are set on high in order to block this style of cartoon.

Finally, please do not send your child to school if they are unwell in any way. Please look out for the classic symptoms of COVID-19 and please book a test if your child has any COVID-19 symptoms. Please remember that if a child has sickness & diarrhoea they must remain at home for 48 hours from the last episode of sickness & diarrhoea.

Thank you for your on-going support of school in these difficult times.

Kindest regards,

Dee Statham

Headteacher

St George's R.C Primary School, York, YO10 4BT t: 01904 806192 e: stgeorges.primary@york.gov.uk w: stgeorgesrc-york.org.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Dee Statham

St Margaret Clitherow Catholic Academy Trust Registered Address: St Aelred's RC Primary School, Fifth Avenue, York, YO31 0QQ Company No. 11960872



